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Join us on  

A Crafty Sip & Stitch   

Every Tuesday Afternoon 

 3:30pm - 6:00pm 

Mid Term Break  

Fri 11th Nov – Mon 14th Nov 

Year 7 - 10 Yearly Exams 

Mon 7th – Wed 9th Nov 

Water Safety Program  

Years 2 - 6 

Mon 21st Nov – Fri 2nd Dec 

T123 Laptop Fees due  

Fri 25th Nov  

Year 12 Formal 

Sat 19th Nov 

Presentation Day Assembly 

9:30am - Wed 14th Dec 

Stage 2 Dubbo Excursion  

Tues 15th -  Wed 16th Nov  

Kindy Start Commences 

Fri 18th Nov  

10am - 12pm 

This is a newsletter item I published a couple of years ago on 

relationships. It is as relevant today as it was then, so please 

read it with your children. It has connections with the Zones of 

Regulation lessons that teachers have been delivering to 

students in Primary. 

Relationships Part One: 

As teachers, sometimes we hear that there is a cohort or group of students 

who are being “mean to each other.” When these behaviours – this 

meanness – manifests in more than one place, it is not uncommon to hear a 

cry that there is a “culture of meanness”, suggesting that meanness, in 

some, is almost a part of their DNA. Not true. Mean behaviour is a learned 

behaviour. If it can be learned – the brain trained to respond in a certain way 

to certain stimuli can be unlearned. Here are some tips for helping your kids 

understand some of the fundamentals that underpin good friendships, as 

well as how to recognise when people are genuinely being mean and as a 

result, when it is time to move on. 

KNOW that conflict in a friendship is normal. 

All friendships have conflict! 

Don't throw away a friendship because of a fight. If you're not sure if you 

should forgive your friend, ask "Is our friendship bigger than this fight?" 

Step back and look at the friendship. Be willing to apologise or reach out if 

you want to keep the friendship because overall you think it is a good one. 

REALISE that boundaries are EVERYTHING. 

School friendships are a great time for young people to learn the important 

lesson of boundaries a lesson that will carry them through school 

friendships, romantic relationships and even workplace dynamics. The sage 

advice I would offer here comes from Maya Angelou, the American poet and 

civil rights activist, who said: 

"You teach people how to treat you" Our kids, just like us, need to work out 

for themselves what their friendship deal-breakers are. If someone treats 

you badly, you should be able to challenge their behaviour. 

A challenge may sound like: 

“I really like being with you but I'm not prepared to be spoken to like that.” 

Or 

“When you make fun of me like that - I feel humiliated/embarrassed/

demeaned. So, I'm asking you to stop.” 

Like us, kids should consider how to best achieve this. I wouldn’t 

recommend the very public and theatrical “call out” of bad behaviour. They 

need to realise that they are not a star in a reality TV program. They really 

should be looking to avoid creating “a scene.” 
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As mentioned in the previous newsletter during Week 5, students in Years 7 to 10 will be 

sitting their Yearly Examinations. The information gathered from the Yearly Examinations 

will then be combined with class work and assessment tasks to inform our teachers 

regarding students achievements, this information will then be included in their reports. It 

is imperative that all students put in 100% effort to their exams. Students have been 

working towards completing their VALID 8 online exam. This test is mandatory for NSW Government 

schools and tests are marked externally, results will be sent to parents and the school. This is a 

diagnostic tool to assist in improving student outcomes in science and as a tool for program evaluation. 

The test is linked to the science syllabus and assesses what students know and can do in science. It also 

provides useful information about student attitudes towards science.  

Most students follow our PBL values of Respect, Responsibility & Pride. Students follow instructions and 

attend all classes, they speak in a polite manner to their peers and staff, they apply themselves towards 

their classwork. Unfortunately, we have a small group of students who are struggling to follow these            

values, they have been counselled about their inappropriate behaviour. This kind of behaviour is                    

unacceptable at LRCS.                      

Secondary Deputy Principal’s Report  

If you want to have a private word with someone about what you see as poor form on their part, take them 

aside or, if you find yourself with them and without an audience, take the opportunity to then have that 

word. 

NEVER SEND A TEXT MESSAGE! 

Conversations like this have no place online. They must be undertaken in person. That said, our kids need 

to realise that if their “best friend” routinely puts them down and/or makes fun of them, or excludes them, 

that what they have with that person IS NOT FRIENDSHIP. They must never be so desperate to be a part 

of something that you are prepared to be treated like dirt just to be included. That price is way too high. 

“I’M UPSET! Someone’s gonna get PUNISHED! 

If someone upsets you, don't look for ways to punish them and certainly don’t look to discuss it with 

everyone else. 

It’s dramatic. It’s theatrical. It’s also emotionally draining and entirely stressful. Worst: it achieves nothing 

productive. 

Ask your kids to ask themselves this: Do I need additional stress in my life? 

No one needs additional stress in their life. Life is stressful enough, and it doesn’t get a whole lot better 

with age. 

If someone upsets them, they should consider talking with that person causing them upset about that 

upset in a respectful yet assertive manner. Let's be clear, if someone has 

hurt our feelings or has annoyed us, we really only have two choices for 

moving forward. We can: 

Do nothing and GET OVER IT! It is not entirely impossible the person did 

not intend to hurt your feelings. 

or 

Be proactive 

Be proactive and TALK TO THEM ABOUT IT! 



 

Primary Assistant Principal’s Report  

 

Yaama ngindaay (Hello everyone),  

As Term 4 is starting to heat up, LRCS students are participating in various exciting and 

engaging opportunities. For example, on the Tuesday and Wednesday of Week 3, students 

in Years 3 to 6 enthusiastically participated in two dance workshops run by Sydney’s 

Brolga Dance Academy. The sessions focussed on Gamilaroi / Gomeroi storytelling, creative movement, 

Yandool choreography and finished with a dance performance. We thank the Brolga Dance Academy for 

engaging cultural learning for our students and staff.  

On Wednesday, 2nd of November, was our Day for 

Daniel. Students were encouraged to wear red to 

school and donate a gold coin that will go to the 

Daniel Morcombe Foundation. What is Day for 

Daniel? It was established in honour of Daniel 

Morcombe to make Australia a safer place for 

children. Students will participate in lessons and 

activities to educate them about staying safe in 

physical and online environments.   

Finally, our Stage 2 students are preparing to leave for their upcoming camp at Dubbo Zoo on the 15th and 

16th of November. Please make sure all belongings have your child’s name marked on them. For all 

attending families, please ensure you have a copy of the excursion note for all of the excursion’s specific 

requirements. We wish them a safe and action-packed adventure.  



Music Award Winners 

Each week all students who have been following our Turtle Goals and displaying positive behaviour are 

put into a draw. Three students from primary and three from secondary are drawn out. These students 

then get to choose a song which will be played for our new bell music. Congratulations to our Week 3 & 4 

winners: Layla, Hendrik, Oliver, Mason, Ceda and Lydia from Primary and Da, Callum, Jada, Charli, 

Teodor and Tyelah  from Secondary. 

If you need to get a message to 

your child please contact the 

school office by 2:30pm. 



 

Worth your Weight in Opal  

Martin Babic S3C  

 

 

Martin was nominated by Miss Loder for showing perseverance and 

determination during a physically challenging time. 

Well done Martin!! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

                   Xavier Miller S1D 

 
Xavier was nominated by Mrs Cross for trying his best in literacy groups 

Awesome Effort Xavier!! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal                

Ava Pelosi S2H 

 
Ava was nominated by Melissa Hallett for never giving up. 

Keep up the great work Ava!! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Nate Sands ES1P 

Nate was nominated by Mrs Cross for reading a book independently. 

Keep up the amazing work Nate!! 



Stage 3 

Last week in maths we have been studying statistics and probability. We 

have completed a range of tasks on this topic including, conducting 

surveys, organising the information into a table and graph and a range of 

fun probability experiments. 

In literacy Stage 3 are studying the text ‘Stolen Girl’ by Trian Saffioti and 

Norma MacDonald. The book is a fictionalised account of the Stolen 

Generation, that tells of an Aboriginal girl taken from her family by the 

Government and sent to a children's home. She sings and dreams of 

her mother and the life they once shared but each morning is woken by 

the bell to the harsh reality of the children's home.  

English 
On Monday 24th November, Year 7 undertook a virtual excursion to the Shakespeare Room, which is 

located in the State Library of NSW.  Our host gave us a tour of the room and explained its history and 

significance before showing us their copy of Shakespeare’s First Folio, which was published in 1623.  We 

were very impressed with the stained-glass windows adorning the room and learned what they 

represented.   

 

Year 7 represented LRCS beautifully and showcased their growing knowledge of The Bard through a 

number of quizzes and activities.  Well done to all involved! 

Exam Preparation 

Please ensure that preparation is underway for exams in Week 5.  Students can expect to see work from 

Terms 3 and 4 in their 50-minute paper.  Good luck to all!  



Garriya gaawaa-ga gubi-ya!  

Don’t swim in the river!  

garriya = don’t  

Secondary Studies  

Students in Year 10 have taken part in a Timber 

Industry Pre-Traineeship course facilitated by the 

Timber and Building Materials Association, as part of 

the Educational Pathways Program last week in 

Moree. 

Students completed Units of Competency in work, 

health and safety, assessing timber products and 

working in a team environment. 

Students enjoyed the course and represented 

themselves and our school with pride. 

Visual Arts  

 

Another day, another piece of fabulous art… Year 9 

student Mattie-Lee Seaton has completed this 

monochromatic portrait of her favourite Teacher Miss 

Messner and gifted it to her for World Teachers Day! 

Outstanding work Mattie-Lee!!  

Year 9 art students were 

given a brief to paint a 

portrait of their favorite 

person. Matilda Wilmans 

with a portrait of her favorite 

person, her sister Rose  

Danielle McFadden with a 
portrait of her friend, 
Natasja.  



 message to your 

child please con-

tact the school of-

fice by 2:30pm. 

         RESPECT AWARD 

PRESENTED FOR CONTINUALLY SHOWING 

RESPECT AND 

FOLLOWING 

INSTRUCTIONS! 

Primary PBL Awards  

RESPONSIBILTY AWARD 

PRESENTED FOR MAKING RESPONSIBLE CHOICES 

WITH THEIR LEARNING AND  BEHAVIOUR! 

PRIDE AWARD  

PRESENTED FOR SHOWING PRIDE BY 

CONSISTENTLY DOING QUALITY WORK! 


























